
Barnabas Oley  

Newsletter 

Happy Easter everyone ! 

M a r c h  2 8 t h  2 0 2 4  
Tel: 01767 677294  Email: office@barnabasoley.cambs.sch.uk  Website: www.barnabasoley.cambs.sch.uk 

Dear Parents and Carers 

It hardly seems possible that we are at the end of the Spring Term!   

It has been and exciting and busy half term, the children have certainly had a chance to shine with the many 

performances they have been involved in—Class Assemblies, Easter Service and last night’s RNLI Spring   

Music Concert.  They have been real superstars and demonstrated how confident and articulate they are.  

Thank you to all of you who joined us for our Easter Service today, it is always special for the whole school 

community to gather in church. 

Please can I remind you to save the date – Tuesday 14th May at 8.00pm - where there will be an online    

internet safety information evening.  

May I wish you and your families every blessing during this Easter-time, I do hope you have a good rest. 

Kind regards 

 

 

Mrs Michelle Downes 

Headteacher 
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29th  March—12th April—Easter Break 

Monday 15th April   Teacher Training Day—school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 16th April   Back to School 

Tuesday 23rd April   Class and Leavers Photographs 

Monday 29th April   Bee Netball A Team Plate Final—Impington VC 

Tuesday 30th April   YR & Y6 Heights and Weights 

Wednesday 1st May  Y5 Maths Challenge—Winhills Primary School 

Thursday 2nd May   Cross Country Championships—Priory Park 

Monday 6th May   May Day—School closed 

13th—16th May   SATS and TEST week for all pupils 

Tuesday 14th May   Family Worker—virtual appointments 

     Online Internet Safety Information Evening—8.00pm 

Friday 17th May   Goldentime and PTA SATs Disco 

20th—24th May   Walk to School Week 

Monday 20th May   Y6 trip to Drayton Manor 

     Y2 Scootsmart 

Tuesday 21st May   Y4 Walksmart 

Friday 24th May   House Party—House—tbc 

    Half Term Break— 27th  - 31st May 

Monday 3rd June   Professional Day—School closed to pupils 

Tuesday 4th June   Back to School 

     Mixed Dynamos Cricket Competition—10.0am-3.00pm 

5th-7th June   Life Bus 

Tuesday 11th June   Family Worker in school 

     BOGT Auditions 

Wednesday 12th June   BOGT Auditions 

Thursday 13th June  Father’s Day Lunch 1 

Friday 14th June   Father’s Day Lunch 2 

Saturday 15th June  School Fete 

Monday 17th June   Father’s Day Lunch 3 

     Year 6 Trip to Clare College 

     New Parents Evening—7.00pm 

Tuesday 25th June   New Parent/Child/Teacher meetings 

Wednesday 26th June   Happy School Bag Clothing Collection 

Monday 1st July   New Parent/Child/Teacher meetings 

Tuesday 2nd July   New Intake Lunch 

Wednesday 3rd July  Sports Day— KS1 - 9.30am, KS2 2.00pm 

♫This is amazing 

grace 

This is unfailing love 

That You would take 

my place 

That You would bear 

my cross ♫ 

Dates for your diaries 
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During Celebration assembly on Fridays, children are set a challenge which will help to foster positive 

attitudes throughout our school.  The following children have received Star of the Week Awards; 

For “Science week” 

Holly   Arabella Hemmans     

Maple  Edward Gooch   

Willow  Lilly Percival-Alwyn    

Silver Birch   Samuel Wassall   

Cedar       Bea Ford  

   

For “inspiring others” 

Holly   Hadley Mathwig   

Maple  Cameron Arthur  

Willow  Alexandrea King  

Silver Birch  Sammy Lawton  

Cedar  Christopher Chapman  

 

Headteacher Awards 
These awards are given by Mrs Downes to children whose work or behaviour has 

made their teacher/Headteacher say “Wow!” 

I am pleased to report that the following children have received this award; 

 Congratulations! 
Rory Turner  Maple class A beautiful descriptive piece of writing about a Spring scene 

Alannah Reed  Maple class A beautiful descriptive piece of writing about a Spring scene 

Cameron Arthur  Maple class Great use of adjectives when describing a Spring scene 

Solia Tarasiuk  Maple class Great use of adjectives when describing a Spring scene 

Pip Poulter   Maple class For creating an imaginative Island  

For “Teacher’s choice” 

Holly   William Haywood  

Maple  Logan Costa  

Willow  Ben Wass 

Silver Birch  Tabitha Sibley Cadwallader 

Cedar  Gergely Dombrovszki  
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Registration closing time 
We wish to remind parents and carers regarding 
attendance and the marking of the school’s register. 
  
Children should be on the school site by 8.45am, 
with the school gates closing shortly after this time. 
If any children arrive after this time they should   
enter via the main entrance and report to the school 
office.  The register for morning school will close at 
8.50am and for afternoon school 1.15pm.   
Any children arriving in school after these times will 
be recorded as ‘Late after the register has closed’. 
 
The actual time and reason for late arrival will be  
recorded and entered by office staff. 
 
Attendance registers are reviewed regularly by our 
Education Welfare Officer.  Any persistent late  
entries may result in being contacted directly by this 
service. 

Summer Uniform reminders 
 

As the warmer weather is just around the corner 
can we just remind parents of our Summer        
uniform code. 
 

Girls 
Blue and white checked summer dress or 
white blouse or polo shirt, grey skirt, trousers/
tailored shorts or pinafore dress. 
A royal blue jumper or school sweatshirt/cardigan.  
White socks 
Black school shoes with closed toes (no trainers) 
 

Boys 
White shirts or polo shirts, grey socks and grey 
shorts or trousers. 
A royal blue jumper or school sweatshirt. 
Black school shoes (no trainers) 

Year 6 Cycling to school 
 

We are offering Year 6 pupils who have successfully completed their Safer Cycling       

Certificate the opportunity to cycle to school subject to their parent’s permission.  

If any Year 6 pupils would like to cycle to school then please give your permission by 

logging in to the Schoolgateway.  Access to the school site for cyclists will be via   

Cedar gate only so that bicycles can be parked in the cycle pod easily.  Cycle helmets 

MUST be worn on journeys to and from school and these can be stored with the 

bikes.  

Know your traffic signs 
 

Waiting and dropping off is        
prohibited between the times 
shown on the sign. 
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Headlice—Take a Peak Once a Week! 
 

 

There have recently been cases of head lice identified  in school 
and we wanted to make sure you were kept informed. 
A number of children are currently wearing their long hair loose 
and as head lice are passed particularly quickly via long hair, it 
needs to be tied back whilst at school.  
 

It is important that children are checked on a weekly basis so that any head lice can be 
dealt with quickly and before they are allowed to spread too far.  We suggest that you 
check your child’s head during the Easter break. 
 

Follow the simple CHECK, TREAT, COMPLETE routine below to ensure you are doing 

your bit to keep head lice outbreaks to a minimum. 
 

CHECK 
 • Your child’s hair once a week. 
 • Use a proper detection comb – white in colour (so they can de easily identified)  
    with teeth no more than 0.3mm apart to trap head lice . 
 • If you find live lice, consult a pharmacist for treatment advice. 
 • If head lice are spotted, take a close look at all the family, including yourself and ask 
    close family and friends to check as well. 
 

TREAT 
 • Only treat if live lice are identified. 
 • Use a clinically proven treatment, ideally with a physical mode of action to which  
     lice are very unlikely to build a resistance. 
 • Leave the treatment on for the recommended time for maximum effect – leaving it 
     on for longer will not make it more effective. 

 
COMPLETE 
 • Repeat the treatment for a second time seven day after 
     the first to kill any lice that may hatch from eggs during 
     that time – if the pack instructions specify that a  
     second application is required. 
 • Check that all head lice have gone within two to three 
     days of the final application of head lice treatment to 
     complete the process. 
 • Continue to check for head lice on a regular, weekly     
     basis. 
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School Front Door 
For the safety of the children and the security of the school under no circumstances should any 
child ever push the exit button on the School front door, even if they are accompanied by an 
adult.    

Barnaby Bear 
A reminder to families that we have our very own Barnaby Bear complete with matching 
school sweatshirt who is available to travel with families on day visits or holidays.  If you 
would like to take Barnaby with you to any places of interest, take a 
couple of photographs for our website and tell us a little about his  
adventures then please speak to your child’s class teacher.  
 
Barnaby has his own page on our website. 
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Thank you to everyone who dressed in red for Comic 
Relief.   

We raised a magnificent £517.00 
 
Well done! 

Dogs 

Well behaved dogs are welcome to bring their young owners to school in the morning 

and collect them at the end of the day.  However we would like to politely remind you 

that under no circumstances should they be brought on to the school grounds or   

premises.   Please also ensure that they are kept on short leads as some of our children 

are anxious around our canine friends.   Thank you 



As the summer hopefully starts to approach, things are gearing up at Waresley Cricket 
Club. The club provides training and games for those aged from 5 -15. More information 
for both can be found here: 
https://waresley.play-cricket.com/web_pages/waresley_colts 
For 5-8 year olds, this year we are swapping out Allstars for Waresley Wolf Cubs (see the 
attached flyer) which we believe will provide a great introduction to cricket and link to the 
club. The sign up details are here: https://forms.gle/gpHq6JTTeoz6WAM86 and the cost is 
£40. 
For those in the U9 - U15 age group, training and games start from mid April and children 
can be signed up here: https://forms.gle/rmx9w76zstgu5ZSf7 and the cost for the season 
is £50. 
More information for both can be found here: 
https://waresley.play-cricket.com/web_pages/waresley_colts 
This year the colts section is kindly sponsored by Waresley Park Estate. For more infor-
mation about the exciting array of events please visit their website: https://
waresleyparkestate.co.uk/ 

https://waresley.play-cricket.com/web_pages/waresley_colts
https://forms.gle/gpHq6JTTeoz6WAM86
https://forms.gle/rmx9w76zstgu5ZSf7
https://waresley.play-cricket.com/web_pages/waresley_colts
https://waresleyparkestate.co.uk/
https://waresleyparkestate.co.uk/











